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Memorandum 
 
DATE: March 8, 2017 
 
TO: Interested Persons 
 
FROM: Patrick M. McPharlin, Director 
 
SUBJECT: Rescission of Insurance Bulletins 
 
The Department of Insurance and Financial Services (DIFS) periodically issues bulletins 
to provide information and guidance to the public and to entities regulated by DIFS.  
Bulletins are advisory and do not have the force and effect of law.  Bulletins may 
become obsolete or outdated because of changes in statutes, rules, or policies, or they 
may be superseded by new bulletins with updated information. 
 
DIFS has recently reviewed several insurance-related bulletins and concluded that the 
bulletins below are obsolete or outdated.  Accordingly, these bulletins are rescinded as 
of this date. 
 
Bulletin Number    Reason for Rescinding Bulletin 
 
Bulletin 82-05 The bulletin is outdated and has been 

superseded by Bulletin 2016-08-INS. 
 
Bulletin 2007-11-INS The bulletin is outdated and has been 

superseded by Bulletin 2016-19-INS. 
 
Bulletins 2008-03-INS, 2009-02-INS, The bulletins are outdated and have been 
2010-4-INS     superseded by Bulletin 2017-03-INS. 
 
Bulletins 2009-09-INS and The bulletins are outdated and have been 
2010-10-INS superseded by Bulletin 2016-13-INS. 
 
Bulletins 2009-04-INS and The bulletins are outdated and have been 
2010-08-INS superseded by Bulletin 2016-21-INS. 
 
Bulletins 2009-03-INS and    The bulletins are outdated and have been  
2010-11-INS     superseded by Bulletin 2016-12-INS. 
 



Any questions regarding this memorandum should be directed to: 
 

Department of Insurance and Financial Services 
Office of General Counsel 

517-284-8721 
wohlfords@michigan.gov 

mailto:wohlfords@michigan.gov

